
St. Ludovico of Casoria  
St. Ludovico often said, “A town where there is no hospital for the poor
is a dead town.” 
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     St. Elizabeth was my home away from home. I attended the school from Montessori
B to 6th grade. I learned so much from all my wonderful teachers, whether it was my
language arts teacher who made me realize I had a love for writing poetry or my
science teacher who introduced me to the “fancy” world of S.T.E.A.M through the club
that she ran. My teachers encouraged me in my thirst for knowledge and taught me life
skills that would always help me. In sixth grade, we held the first student council
election, where I ran for president. Although I did not win, my time serving on the
council helped me to develop leadership skills that I use today. Unfortunately, my time
at the school was cut short due to COVID-19, but I never forgot all the knowledge and
memories that I acquired during my time at St. Elizabeth.
     After I graduated, I went to continue my education at Villa Walsh Academy where I
currently attend as a sophomore. Every skill that I learned at St. Elizabeth has stuck
with me throughout the four years I have attended Villa. For example, the leadership
skills that I acquired led me to be a Student Ambassador this year and to have a crucial
role on our school’s robotics team, Sisters 1st. I have been on the robotics team since
last year and am currently on all four tech subteams: Build, CAD, Programming, and
Scouting – where I am one of the two captains of the Scouting subteam. This year, I
was asked to temporarily join Program Management to help recruit new members to
join the team which I will continue to do in the future. On top of that, I had the
incredible opportunity to be the strategy captain and technician, one of the five
members of the drive team this year. Our team was very successful and fortunate
enough to attend the world championships in Houston, Texas as the only all-female
team in New Jersey. With the leadership skills that St. Elizabeth taught me, I will
continue to use those skills as the coach, another role on the drive team for next year’s
season. 
     Although I am only a sophomore in high school, I believe that if it wasn’t for the
introduction of S.T.E.A.M at St. Elizabeth Nursery & Montessori School, I would have
never discovered my passion for engineering. I hope to follow my passion for
engineering when I attend college in two years either at Rutgers University or New
Jersey Institute of Technology. But if it wasn’t for the school as a whole, I would not be
the person that I am today. I will be forever grateful to the incredible family I had at St.
Elizabeth.

Shalini Patel
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https://instagram.com/stelizabethmontessori?igshid=OGQ5ZDc2ODk2ZA==
https://www.facebook.com/elizabethmontesori?mibextid=2JQ9oc
https://www.stelizabethschool.com/

